
HACKNEY CARRIAGE LICENCE ALLOCATION DRAW 

At 1000 on 19th May 2022 in the Council Chambers, the public draw for two hackney 
licences was carried out. 

The availability of the licences and the draw was advertised on the noticeboard in the Civic 
Centre, by notice in the Daily Echo and also by letter to every southampton PH and HC 
driver and operator. 

Present were: 

• Richard Ivory - Service Director of Legal and Governance
• Russell Hawkins – Senior Licensing Officer
• Russell Boniface – Licensing Enforcement Officer
• Sami Busby – Licensing Officer
• One member of the taxi trade

81 numbered tickets were placed in a glass vase, were mixed, and Mr Ivory then proceeded 
to draw seven tickets. The first ticket out was invited to apply for licence no. 031, the second 
ticket out was invited to apply for licence no. 233. The next five tickets formed a waiting list in 
the order they were drawn, should the two applicants not go on to successfully licence a 
vehicle. 

The numbers drawn and the corresponding proposed applications were: 

1. 05 - Farhad Bagdeli - Plate no. 031
2. 52 - Jonny Singh - Plate no. 233
3. 07 - Lucas Roath - Reserve no. 1
4. 17 - Mohsen Asgary - Reserve no. 2
5. 78 - Sufaid Khan - Reserve no. 3
6. 71 - Mohammad I Faiz - Reserve no. 4
7. 59 - Kim Lewis - Reserve no. 5
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